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FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Camp Recon Results 
Opening Workparty Planned 

 
 This Friday Ranger Sean Martin, 
Theo Writ, and some others were 
able to go to Wolfeboro and scope 
out how Camp faired the winter. 
They report that Camp looked to be 
in good shape, with nearly no snow 
and little visible damage. 
 Our Opening Workparty is 
planned to start on May 28 and run 
through June 1st, and on to June 7th 
if you can come up during the week.  
 The major emphasis will be on 
connecting the plumbing & 
electricity and making Camp ready. 
Special projects will include more 
plumbing and MUCH painting, so if 
you attend, bring the right stuff. If 
you have power washers or paint 
sprayers and compressors DO bring 
them. A small generator may be 
useful as well. Call Ranger Sean if 
you’ll be attending, so we’ll have 
food for you: 510-506-2845, or if 
you have questions. 

Not ONLY Uncle Sam, 

But the 

Camp Wolfeboro Pioneers 

Need YOU! 
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 Come One! Come All! To 
the Spring 2014 Camp 
Wolfeboro Pioneer Reunion 
and Business Meeting.  
 The Reunion will be 
Saturday, May 17, 2014 in the 
Lodge at Camp Herms in El 
Cerrito. Social Hour will start 
at 5:00 PM with Dinner to 
begin at 6:00. This year the 
cost of dinner will be only 
$10.00 per person. The meal 
will be a Hamburger/Hot Dog 
BBQ Picnic type menu with 
all the fixin’s. 
 Please don’t let the name of 
this event scare you off. The 
“Business” part of the meeting 
will be rather short and mostly 
consist of the election of the 
2014-2015 Board Members. 
YOU can declare your interest 
to run for the board at the 
Reunion if you are a Member-
in-Good-Standing [current on 
your dues] and can attend 
Board Meetings usually during 
the non-Camp season. 
 Pioneer Merchandise will be 
available for purchase at the 

±ƻƭǳƳŜ уп            ǿǿǿΦŎŀƳǇǿƻƭŦŜōƻǊƻǇƛƻƴŜŜǊǎΦŎƻƳ  ƻǊ ΦƻǊƎ              {ǇǊƛƴƎΣ нлмп 

Wolfeboro  
Pioneer  

News  

reunion, so bring a little extra 
cash to get those items you’ve 
been desiring. You may also 
pay your 2014 dues as well: 
Scouts. $5.00; Adults, $10.00, 
and Life Memberships, 
$250.00. 
 Proper attire for the Reunion 
is Scouting Casual and, of 
course, we encourage 
members to wear Pioneer 
Polos or T-Shirts. Do 
remember that the weather in 
the Berkeley Hills can be 
changeable and cool when the 
fog rolls in, so be prepared for 
cool and damp as well as fair 
and warm. 
 Guests and all Friends of 
Camp Wolfeboro are 
WELCOME, but must pay for 
their dinners. 
 There has been some trouble 
finding the 2013 new member 
list, so those who were 
inducted this past summer 
WILL NOT get this Pioneer 
News. SO, please pass this 
info to all  Scouting Friends. 

Check-out the Wolfeboro Pioneers and Camp Wolfeboro pages on FaceBook. 

Spring 2014 Reunion 

and Business Meeting 
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Remembering Ray Sitton  
 Long time Camp Wolfeboro Pioneer Board Member, 
Ray Sitton passed away in 
April. Ray was for years 
active in Herms District 
both at the Unit level and 
on the Herms District 
Committee. He also served 
as a member of the Camp 
Wolfeboro Property Team 
and participated in MANY 
opening and closing workparties and helped set up and 

clean up at most Pioneer 
Reunions. Outside of 
Scouting, Ray was very 
active in restoring the Red 
Oak Victory Ship docked 
in Richmond, CA. He will 
be missed by many. Our 
prayers and sympathy go 
to his family and friends! 

 Finding photos of Ray was a hard task, as he was most 
often turned away from the camera, working on a 
project! 

Calendar 
May 17, 2014ééééééééééééééééé..éé..Spring Reunion, Camp Herms 
May 22-June 1ééééééééééé...Opening Weekend Workparty, Camp Wolfeboro 
June 1-June 7ééééééééééééé.. Opening Week Workparty, Camp Wolfeboro 
June 6-8ééééééééééééééé..ééééééééé..é.OA Ordeal Weekend 
July 4-6éééééééééééééééééééé...ééé..é..Webelos Weekend, #1 
July 25-27éééééééééééééééééééééééé...Webelos Weekend, #2 
August 29-September 1ééééééééééééééééééééé..Venturing Fiesta 
September 19-21ééééé.éééé..Closing Workparty & OA Ordeal, Camp Wolfeboro 
December 20, 2014éééééééééééééééééé...Fall Reunion, Camp Herms 
May 16, 2015ééééééééééééééé...ééé.....Spring Reunion, Camp Herms 
December 19, 2015éééééééééééééééééé...Fall Reunion, Camp Herms 
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The following Pioneers or guests will attend the Spring Reunion and/or will pay 2014 dues 
[Scouts $5.00/Adults $10.00/Life Member $250.00] (circle options): 

 
1. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, 
Joined in ________, Dinner $10.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/

$250.00  

 

2. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, 
Joined in ________, Dinner $10.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/

$250.00  

 

3. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, 
Joined in ________, Dinner $10.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/

$250.00  

 

4. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, 
Joined in ________, Dinner $10.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/

$250.00  

 

5. _______________________________Guest/Member  of Troop ______, 
Joined in ________, Dinner $10.00/Free , Dues $5.00/$10.00/

$250.00  

 

Workparty Donation $ __________     Total Enclosed $ __________ 

Please return the Reservation Form below to arrive by Thursday, May 15, 2014 
to: David Williams, Wolfeboro Pioneer Secretary, Post Office Box 6194, San 
Pablo, CA 94806-0194     [Or call or e-mail Dave by  May 15th at: 
510-223-0291 or David_DEW_Williams@msn.com] 

 
Please note any Name, Address, 
Phone Number or E-mail changes 
on the front of this form and return 
it to the address above.                  

Thank You,                   Dave 

If you were elected in 2013 and this is your FIRST 
Reunion, then your dinner is FREE as a WELCOME GIFT 
from the Pioneers! Do make a reservation, please. (Any 
guests you bring do need to pay the $10.00 though). 


